
                                             STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN  

             MEETING MINUTES JUNE 12, 2017 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

Representative John Mann spoke with the selectmen about the future planning for Maplewood Nursing 

home and the ongoing creativity to update the facility.  Bruce Smith brought up the subject of the state 

budget surplus and the restrictions and allocations for the local communities for a refund.  The 

discussed the utility pole assessment and the abatement request from Fairpoint.  Representative Mann 

advocated planning to switch to led bulbs for utility pole lights and town offices along with 

programmable thermostats for public buildings. They ended their discussion with the lower Pond Road 

culvert and the difficulties of obtaining DES permitting. Representative Mann spoke with the selectmen 

about the lower Pond Rd project and the difficulty of obtaining the DES permitting.  He state he was very 

familiar with the DES and their culvert requirements and volunteered to help out with the project. He 

intended to visit the site personally when he was finished with the selectmen.  

The Town of Surry received Ck # 910 in the amount of $326.52 from Wendy Pelletier for the Barrett lot 

line adjustment and the subdivision for Jason Martin.  

The selectmen signed the payroll.  

Durwin Clark has received the estimate for trimming the canopy on the lower Pond Road.  He also put 

crushed gravel at both ends of the road to discourage drivers  using the road.  

Bruce Smith reported Gary Kinyon will draft the paperwork for the land transfer from the town to the 

Whitney’s for the selectmen to authorize.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

Bruce Smith had been in contact with Jonathan Sisson about the lower Pond project and is awaiting his 

return from Kentucky for a site review.  

Bruce Smith brought up the bushes that need to be removed around the carriage shed.  

The Town of Surry received CK# 2837 in the amount of $20.00 from the Junipers for a building 

application #1066 for a gazebo.  

Bruce Smith attended meeting in Concord for the Trustees of Trust Funds. He verified the selectmen still 

have authorization as cemetery trustees.  He also intends to attend the meeting for the Cemetery 

Trustees in Concord next week.  

Pete Bissel asked for the tax card for the Trahan property. 



Jay Croteau worked on the building permit for Lippincott who also needed driveway permit.  

John Berglund spoke with the selectmen about his salary for the treasurers position as well as securing a 

deputy . 

Jay Croteau  motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 


